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Village of Arlington Heights 
Regular Council Meeting 

Monday April 24th, 2023 – 7:00 p.m. 

 
Regular meeting of the Village of Arlington Heights Council was called to order by Mayor 

Steven Crase with prayer led by Pastor Sallee and the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Roll Call:  McKinney present, Ott absent, McFerron absent, Davis present, Gil present and 

Fiscal Director Braun present.  

 

Guest Speakers:   

Duane Cronin, guest speaker came to speak to council and residents about his proposed plans for 

the Arlington Heights school building.  

 

Approval of the Council/Special Meeting Minutes for March 2023 

Motion to approve the minutes made by:  Davis seconded by Smith.  

Roll Call: McFerron absent, Gil yes, Ott absent, Davis yes, Smith yes and McKinney yes. 

Passed 4-0  

 

Report of Officers: 

MAYOR'S REPORT: Mayor Crase read the Mayor’s Court report.   

 

FISCAL DIRECTOR (Megan Braun): Braun asked the council if they knew of any sign 

places that could install an LED sign & to forward any information.  

 

MOTION TO APPROVE THE PAYMENT OF BILLS AND FINANCE STATMENT  

Motion to approve the payment of bills for March 2023 made by:  McKinney seconded by 

Gil. 

Roll Call: McFerron absent, Gil yes, Ott absent, Davis yes, Smith yes and McKinney yes. 

Passed 4-0  

 

Reports from Council:   

SAFETY/CODE ENFORCEMENT:  

McKinney read Reading Police Department Report, Fire/EMS Department Report.  

 

STREETS, BUILDINGS & WASTE:  

Nothing to report.  

 

GRANTS/CONTRACTS:  

Crase gave an update on Galbraith Road, plans for completion are estimated September 1st, 2023.  

We are still actively looking for a sign company to install a new LED sign board that will be paid 

for in full by the WeThrive Grant.  

Mayor Crase also reported that we are still looking into the CDBG grant to do sidewalks. There 

are issues arising due to the sidewalk pads being spread out, which means double or triple the 

cost originally expected, so we will not be able to get as many replaced as we had hoped for.  

Service Director McLemore reported that there were 130 sidewalk pads that need replacement.  

 

FINANCE:  

Davis read the expenses and balances for the month of March 2023. For March, expenses were 

$94,258.53 and receipts were $191,423.97.   

 

PUBLIC LANDS/HEALTH & WELFARE:  

Nothing to report. 

 

 

ZONING/SPECIAL PROJECTS/HISTORICAL:  

Gil thanked councilmember Smith for his help on Easter.  
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Remarks from Visitors: 

Resident asked what the curfew for AH is for under the age of 18, Crase reported 10 p.m. unless 

they are coming from school event or work.  

Resident inquired if other residents or council were having problems with picking up nails 

around the Village in their tires.   

Resident inquired about an update on the Bus Company, Crase & Law Director Ryan responded.  

 

Motion to Adjourn 

Motion to adjourn made by: Davis seconded by Gil.  

Roll Call: McFerron absent, Gil yes, Ott absent, Davis yes, Smith yes and McKinney yes. 

Passed 4-0  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         ATTEST:                                                APPROVE: 

 

 

____________________________  ____________________________ 

                Fiscal Director                                                   Mayor 


